Official Proceedings (@) May 22, 2017

St. Landry Parish School Board ) ) ] )
The St. Landry Parish School Board was called to order by the President and convened in special session

on, Monday, May 22, 2017 at 4:00 p.m. in the Office of the Board, Supplementary Resource Center,
Opelousas, Louisiana.

A roll call was taken and in attendance were the following members: Ms. Mary Ellen Donatto, Mrs. Hazel
Sias, Mrs. Candy Gerace, Messrs. Anthony Standberry, Charles Ross, Milton Ambres, Huey Wyble, Kyle
Boss, Randy Wagley, Roger Young, Albert Hayes, and Raymond Cassimere. Mr. Donnie Perron was absent.
Also in attendance was Courtney Joiner, board attorney.

Mr. Charles Ross offered a prayer and thereafter the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Ms. Debbie Faul addressed the Board with regard to agenda item #5-a.

Mr. Ron Ceasar addressed the Board with regard to agenda item #5-a.

Ms. Michelle Haj Broussard addressed the Board with regard to agenda item #5-b.

Mr. Ron Ceasar addressed the Board with regard to agenda item #5-b.

Item #5 -ACTION ITEMS:

a. Upon motion of Mr. Hayes and seconded by Mrs. Gerace, it was moved to uphold the
recommendation of the third party evaluators (attached) which was to deny the Charter School
Application for St. Landry Primary. A roll call vote was taken as follows:

YEAS: Standberry, Ross, Ambres, Gerace, Wyble, Boss, Cassimere, Young, Hayes, Donatto,

Wagley
NAYS:
ABSENT: Perron
ABSTAIN: Sias

b. Upon motion of Mr. Boss and seconded by Mr. Wyble, it was moved to uphold the
recommendation of the third party evaluators which was to approve the Charter School
Application for Académie Franco-louisianaise de Sunset with the conditions as set forth by
Superintendent Jenkins (attached). A roll call vote was taken as follows:

YEAS: Standberry, Ross, Gerace, Wyble, Boss, Cassimere, Sias, Young, Hayes, Donatto,
Wagley

NAYS: Ambres

ABSENT: Perron

ABSTAIN:

c. Upon motion of Mr. Ambres, seconded by Mr. Boss, and carried with no objections, the SLP
Students Rights & Responsibilities Handbook for the 17-18 SY was approved, with one change to
include that cell phones need to be held in book bags or lockers and to make this cell phone rule
very clear to parents (a copy of the handbook is online or on file at central office).

Item #6:
With there being no further business pending before the board, the meeting was unanimously adjourned
at 6:15 p.m. by motion of Mr. Ambres and seconded by Mr. Cassimere.

Mr. Randy Wagley, Board President

ATTEST: Patrick D. Jenkins, Superintendent
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